Rt Hon David Miliband MP
Secretary of State for Foreign and Commonwealth Affairs
Foreign and Commonwealth Office
King Charles Street
London
SW1A 2AH

6 November 2007



I am writing to you about the International Convention for the Protection of All Persons from Enforced Disappearance (the ‘Disappearances Convention’), in my role as Chairman of the All Party Parliamentary Group on Extraordinary Rendition.

The Disappearances Convention offers a number of important safeguards against enforced disappearance and secret detention.  I understand that the UK Government supported this Convention through its drafting to its subsequent adoption by the United Nations General Assembly.  Indeed, the representative of the UK officially welcomed its adoption on 20 December 2006 .  The European Union too was very supportive of the Disappearances Convention .

To date there are 71 signatories including France and Ireland, and more recently Germany, Spain and Italy.

Why has the UK not signed the Disappearances Convention?  I would be grateful if you would highlight any specific areas of the Convention which the Government opposes, and the areas in which the Government’s policy has changed since the drafting and adoption of this Convention.  What is your assessment of the likelihood of the UK signing this Convention in the near future?


I am placing this letter in the public domain.

ANDREW TYRIE
